
 
 

 
Southeast Region   |     503 38th Street South     |     Fargo, ND 58103 
PHONE: (701) 328-2447    |     FAX: (701) 328-1717     |    ND.gov/NDHP 

 
 

 
NEWS RELEASE     |     FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE     |     September 18, 2024 

 
Two Vehicle Injury Crash – Fargo – September 17th  

 
What:  Two-vehicle injury crash 

Where:  600 block of 36th St N - Fargo 

When:  September 17th, 2024 @ approximately 9:49 pm 

Road, Weather & Light Conditions:  Dry roads, clear, lighted area 

Type of Crash:  Vehicle vs Motorcycle head-on crash  

Agencies Involved:  NDHP, Fargo PD, Fargo FD, Sanford Ambulance  
 
Vehicle No. 1: 2022 Harley Davidson RM975 motorcycle 
Driver No. 1: 41 YOA male, Fargo, ND – serious, life-threatening injuries 
Restraints:             No helmet worn 
Charges:  DUI 
 
Vehicle No. 2: 2003 GMC Sierra 
Driver No. 2: 41 YOA male, West Fargo, ND – no injuries 
Restraints:             Restrained 
Charges:  None 
 

NARRATIVE:  
On September 17th, 2024, at approximately 9:49 pm a two-vehicle injury crash occurred in 
Fargo in the 600 block of 36th St N. 
 
The 2022 Harley Davidson motorcycle was northbound on 36th St N and crossed into the 
southbound lane.  After crossing into the southbound lane, the Harley Davidson struck a 
southbound GMC Sierra in a head-on crash.  The GMC had been traveling southbound on 36th 
St N and was struck in the drivers side front by the Harley Davidson. 
 
The collision caused the motorcycle rider to be thrown from the motorcycle and the rider 
came to rest in the southbound roadway.  The Harley Davidson came to rest in the 
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southbound roadway on its side and the GMC came to a stop in the southbound roadway, 
upright. 
 
The driver of the GMC was uninjured.  The Harley Davidson rider was transported by Sanford 
Ambulance to Sanford Hospital in Fargo for serious, life-threatening injuries. 
 
The names of the involved parties will be released on September 19th. 
 
The crash remains under investigation by the North Dakota Highway Patrol. 
 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
For More Information Contact:  
Captain Bryan Niewind    (701) 320-1309                                                                                                                                                  
bniewind@nd.gov  

     
 


